        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
 April 26, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: Frank Correll

Sharon Phillips

Jeff Ours                                            


Paul Currence 


Brian Butler                


Caleb Garza
   
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Heidi Carpenter


Tom Phillips


Brandon Fox


Tom Coleman
         



Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitor acknowledged.

Old Business:

Building Siding – Council President Jeff Ours stated that it’s being installed

Paving Bids – Mayor Sheppard stated that he had bids that were the same as the Council meeting. The Engineer estimate is required for applications for grant monies. Shelly’s bid was to grind the whole project and the other bid was for spot grinding. So Shelly changed their quote and asked if we would have a place to put the grindings. Council stated that they could put them at the Hoover Center parking area. But this is just to get an idea of how much of a grant /loan we would need to get. State Issue 2 funds should be coming up soon. Now that we know the cost we can make a better decision. 
Property Tax revenue – Mayor Sheppard stated that with all three being due at the same time we will need to let everyone know that these are the same levies that all expire at the same time. Their rates will not go up. The next set of legislations will be on the next agenda after the Village Solicitor is verifying the figures from the County Auditor’s office. 
The Village Fiscal Officer stated that we received a letter from the OWDA stating that we have a loan for the sewer project for $330,882.72 but that they only disbursed $44,051.87. The payments would be $8,272.07 twice a year. She emailed Glen Crippen but it wasn’t any that he had applied for and I should check with ADR. Nick emailed back and stated that the project is complete. He said that I would need to call and let them know. She will do that this week. 

Culvert on Broad Street – Mayor Sheppard stated that he had the 10” culvert replaced and Hopewell Township did the work. We purchased the culvert and he found that AEP had replaced the pole and drove it right through the culvert blocking it. 
Draft Letter to the Commissioners- Everyone received a copy and will review it before the Council meeting and bring any changes or acceptance then. The next step is after they give it to us we will have to look at the contract that goes until 2035.
Salt Spreader – The Village Solicitor drafted legislation for the next Council meeting declaring this surplus and allowing you to either go out for sealed bids, scrap or just sell it. 
New Business:

Mayor Sheppard attended a County Park Board meeting and they would like to have the information on all our parks. They are trying to gather all the information so they can let people know when they call them. This is a tool for promoting tourism in the County. 
Shelly Park clean up- Council President Jeff Ours thanked the Mayor for getting all the branches cleaned up. Mayor Sheppard asked if Tom was able to get the big table out. Council Member Sharon Phillips stated that he couldn’t get the big one out without help. Council President Jeff Ours said for her to have him call their garage when he wants then to help. 
Council President Jeff Ours asked if there are funds to have someone clean up around town, creeks, banks and sidewalks. Main Street, SR 204 and other storm water basins. Mayor Sheppard stated that we would have to contact Mr. Toki who schedules workers but you will need to let them use your equipment and monitor them. The Mayor will look into it because he has a couple of projects in mind. He stated that he would remind the Township trustees about the agreement for them to mow the creek with their equipment.  
Council President Jeff Ours asked if anyone else is having problems are being the advertising bag being blown all over town because they just throw them out. Everyone stated they have had issues from time to time. He will contact the company and stated the bag needs delivered door to door and not thrown in the yards. If they don’t want to do that then don’t deliver in Glenford anymore. 
Mayor Sheppard stated that it is time to set a limit have the sewer hook ups. The sewer project started to connect last July 2015 and we need to send a letter stating that they need hooked up by July 1, 2016. 
EPA Report – Mayor Sheppard stated that the painting company was dumping paint in the storm sewer. The Mayor called Gretchen Fickle with the EPA and they are sending Chloe Welch to inspect it. Someone called Derolph and she had someone go down and hose it down the run. 
Council Member Paul Currence stated that the gas pipeline contractor has left a large hole that is dangerous in his front yard right next to the road. Mayor Sheppard stated that usually come back down 

Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to adjourn at 8:14 pm and was seconded by Council Member Sharon Phillips.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

